As I sit here and reflect on my time here at the Haven. I have so many memories that I'll cherish for the rest of my life. I arrived in August 2020. The day I arrived I was welcomed with open arms. I came to the Haven lost, confused, unwanted, and broken. My experience here taught me self-worth, love, respect for self, and obedience. I've found my faith again allowed Jesus Christ into my life above all else I have overcome what I thought was impossible, but through Christ anything is possible. I have so much joy now. I'm at peace with a lot I can and will survive I have a purpose in this life. I can't thank Mrs. Ruhamah enough. She will forever be my "Momma Ruhamah". She touched my life and soul doing god's work. She made me believe in life as well as restored hope in me. My journey isn't over. Still have a way to go. I am now transitioning to have my baby a baby boy that I've named Brayden in February 2021. I'll be departing from The Haven December 2020. I have reconciled with the father we will be getting married next year 2021. I have faith everything will work out trusting in the lord. To Mrs. Vicki Mr. David, and Mr. Mark thank you for excepting me, loving me, showing me I'm not alone. I am forever grateful for you all. In closing I just want say. Never doubt the man above. Stay humble and blessed. Love life and cherish those who you love. Never give up hope. You are valued. YOU ARE IMPORTANT!

God bless

Salina R. Atlas



